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Thank you and goodbye from Mac Brown 
By: Mac Brown 

 

    As I come upon my last days as 

Creston Neighborhood Associa-

tion’s Community Organizer it’s a 

time of reflection in regard to the 

trials and accomplishments of the 

last six years.  

    I have had the pleasure of part-

nering with so many neighbors. 

We worked side by side making a 

small corner of the world a safe 

place for families of all back-

grounds and a place where neigh-

bors believe in the joined prosper-

ity of economic development and 

environmental stewardship.  

    Coming into this job 

I had no idea in how 

many different areas of 

the community I would 

contribute to for the 

better. It has certainly 

been a learning experi-

ence.  

     I have had an excel-

lent time working with 

students of our won-

derful neighborhood 

schools, the business 

leaders tirelessly revi-

talizing our business 

corridor, church lead-

ers whose commitment 

to commu-

nity trans-

cends de-

nomination 

and our 

neighbors 

who realize that the 

only way to change 

their neighborhood 

for the better is to be 

an active and positive 

part of it. I truly be-

lieve our neighbor-

hood’s future is filled 

with many great op-

portunities and while 

the job may be done 

for me, there is still 

much to do.  

    I want to thank the 

many wonderful 

neighbors that sup-

port CNA’s mission and have 

made my job a blast.  

    To our Public Safety Volun-

teers, thank you for partnering 

with me to help keep Creston a 

safe neighborhood for all. It is no 

surprise that Creston is experi-

encing some of the lowest crimes 

rates in the city thanks to dedi-

cated neighbors like you. Many of 

you have thanked me for helping 

with specific crime issues on your 

block, however I did very little 

but point you in the right direc-

Photo by: Pete Tabberer 

 

Mac Brown and Captain McWatters present the 

Mary Bueche Public Safety Award to neighbor 

Scott Coldwell at CNA’s 2013 annual meeting. 

Photo courtesy: CNA  

  

Mac Brown addresses the crowd at last summer’s 

National Night Out and Monarch butterfly release 

at Briggs park.  
See Brown: , pg. 5 
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City High student volunteers with Living Green 
By: AnaCecilia Lezama 

 

    CNA would like to thank the 

Wege Foundation for supporting 

our service learning partnership 

with City High. In this article 

Ana Cecilia Lezama, a City High 

student who volunteered with 

Creston’s Living Green Commit-

tee through this partnership, 

talks about her experiences: 

    Volunteering with the Living 

Green Committee has been a 

good experience for me. I have 

only volunteered for two events, 

but they have been fun, and 

great learning experiences. 

    The first event I volunteered 

for was the Butterfly Garden 

Celebration. It celebrated our 

new butterfly way-station at 

Briggs Park. 

    We got an amazing turnout for 

the event. I helped out in prepa-

ration to the event by making 

the posters indicating where and 

what all of our stations were. 

Then, during the event, I was 

face painting. 

I had fun vol-

unteering be-

cause every-

body was so 

happy and ex-

cited. It was 

i n c r e d i b l y 

gratifying. 

    The other 

event I volun-

teered for was 

the Autumn 

Harvest Festi-

val. It was at 

A b e r d e e n 

Park, cele-

brating the 

pear and apple trees. The trees 

had been previously planted, but 

had just begun to fruit. 

    Due to the weather, we did not 

get such a good turnout on this 

event. It was a bit chilly, and the 

wind didn't help. Again, for this 

event I made posters. I also 

helped direct some of the games 

and events. The people who were 

there seemed to like our cause, 

and we even got one or two extra 

volunteers! 

    Along with doing my part and 

helping with events, I have en-

joyed getting to know different, 

wonderful people. It has been 

amazing, and I look forward to 

more events. 

Photo Courtesy: CNA  

 

Neighbors and volunteers gathered at Aberdeen Park to 

celebrate Autumn and Creston’s newest urban orchard. 
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tion and foster relationships with 

those that have the resources to 

help. Stay dedicated to the pros-

perity of your block by continuing 

to make friends with your neigh-

bors, build relationships with 

your community officers and use 

CNA’s new Community Organizer 

as a resource. The safety of our 

neighborhood will continue to 

thrive.  

    Thank you to our wonderful 

environmentally focused neigh-

bors. It has been my pleasure to 

watch Creston’s Living Green in 

Creston Committee grow to be a 

leader in green initiatives for our 

neighborhood and city. Not long 

after arriving on the job, I had a 

neighbor that came in and wanted 

to work on environmental issues 

in our neighborhood and out of 

that commitment to work with 

CNA and organize neighbors, we 

have the first Urban Orchards 

planted here in our city, a butter-

fly garden to assist our wandering 

Monarchs on their amazing jour-

ney, rain barrels for our gardens, 

Creston’s Community Gardens 

and much more.  

    Thank you to the wonderful 

leaders of this organization. Over 

the years I have seen many of our 

neighbors take on the volunteer 

position of being on CNA’s Board 

of Directors. Thank you for the 

many hours you 

have put in to en-

sure the continued 

success of our or-

ganization.  

    It has been a 

blast building play-

grounds, working 

with neighbors of 

all sizes and age, 

catching the bad 

guys, working in 

our garden and 

working with many volunteers 

from all around our city and coun-

try. And, if I kept going, this 

whole newsletter would be filled 

with so many wonderful memo-

ries. So simply put, thank you for 

the chance to serve you and this 

wonderful neighborhood.  

Brown, cont. from pg. 1 
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Neighbors rally to support Creston’s Library 
    By: Deborah Eid 

 

    Below are excerpts from com-

ments made by Creston neighbors 

at the December 16, 2014 library 

board commission meeting: 

    We have heard that the library 

is cutting back on programs and 

may be considering closing the 

VanBelkum branch library alto-

gether. We feel this will not only 

be a detriment to the residents in 

the Creston Neighborhood who 

use this library, but that it will 

diminish the desirability for 

choosing this area to live.  

    In looking over demographic 

information around the different 

branches and gathering other in-

formation, it appears a better case 

can be made for expanding the 

VanBelkum library than for re-

ducing programs and/or closing it. 

    A cut-back on programs or clos-

ing the library would also be an 

impediment to the efforts of both 

the North Quarter's and Creston 

Neighborhood Association's ef-

forts to improve the business dis-

trict along the Creston corridor.  

    Over the last 10 years CNA has 

helped with over $500,000 of in-

vestment in public art, the award 

winning Plainfield Water Quality 

Islands and the creation of the 

North Quarter CID. This neigh-

borhood development has in turn 

brought new businesses and fa-

çade improvements to Plainfield.  

    In 2015 new mixed use housing 

will be created on Plainfield Ave. 

See Library: , pg. 9 
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CNA grows with some expert help 
By Deborah Eid 

 

    Once a year CNA’s directors 

meet for a retreat to assess where 

we’ve been and where we’d like to 

go in the near future. For the last 

two years we’ve benefited from 

the experience and insight of 

trainer and Creston neighbor 

Matthew Downey, who has given 

of his time as a volunteer at our 

retreats and follow-up trainings.  

     Matthew currently serves as 

Program Director for Nonprofit 

Services at the Johnson Center 

for Philanthropy at Grand Valley 

State University. Over his 23 

years as a consultant, program 

manager and development direc-

tor Mr. Downey has presented 

leadership training to boards of 

small non-profits from Kalamazoo 

to Capetown (yes, that’s in South 

Africa!).  

    Matthew “gets” us 

and helps us feel 

like we are part of a 

wider community 

and not uniquely 

alone in our chal-

lenge of always hav-

ing too few re-

sources and way too 

much work for such 

a small organiza-

tion!  

    While helping us 

to understand our 

limitations, Mat-

thew also empha-

sized some great 

practical ways to 

align our mission 

and our money. Or-

ganizing our thinking around 

where each of our programs or 

new events might fit was a tre-

mendous gift to this hard working 

board as we always look for the 

most impact for the best use of 

See expert: , pg. 8 

Photo Courtesy: Matthew Downey 

 

Matthew Downey serves as Program Director for 

Nonprofit Services at the GVSU’s Johnson Center 

for Philanthropy.  
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our resources. 

    36 years as a non-profit means 

that CNA has enjoyed the oppor-

tunity to engage hundreds of 

neighbors over our lifetime in var-

ious volunteer positions. Those 

who have wanted to “notch it up” 

to a higher level of commitment 

join our fun loving and hardwork-

ing board of directors. All of these 

volunteer board members get to 

pick up new skills through our 

visible, multifaceted and high im-

pact community work. A number 

of them have gone on to serve on 

other non-profit and city commis-

sion boards.  

    Because CNA enjoys profes-

sional training from experts like 

Matthew Downey, we are 

strengthened in being able to car-

ry out our vision for a beautiful, 

diverse and safe Creston.  

    Lots of organizations have 

“directors” serving as their gov-

erning body but CNA has always 

enjoyed a high level of participa-

tion from our board members; 

they make policy decisions, weigh 

in on issues affecting the neigh-

borhood, provide guidance to the 

executive director, create and run 

new events and community pro-

grams and most importantly, 

work hard on the fundraising 

piece of our work to help us build 

and grow our community into a 

healthier place one day at a time.                                                       

    The usual requirement for par-

ticipation at this level is enthusi-

asm and dedication to our mission 

of an improved quality of life for 

our community. The CNA board 

meets most months of the year on 

the 4th Thursday at 6:30pm. 

Come on by if you’d like to learn 

more about being a CNA board or 

committee member. OR call our 

office and ask for Deborah if you’d 

like a personal invitation! 

Expert, cont. from pg. 7 
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N.E. with the first of potentially 

several new construction projects 

within blocks of Van Belkum. 

Proposed plans shared with CNA 

anticipate an additional 10% in-

crease in the population of the 

residential area between Leon-

ard and Sweet. 

    Just two years ago the Grand 

Rapids Public School System was 

planning on closing Creston High 

School and then vacating the 

building.  When they were in-

formed about all the energy that 

was being put into revitalizing 

the Creston Corridor, they 

scrapped their 

plans to vacate 

the building and 

instead it is be-

ing used to 

house and grow 

C i t y  H i g h -

Middle School.  

    Respondents 

across the Mid-

west including 

Grand Rapids 

were surveyed 

and results fea-

tured in a June 

2014 MSU Land 

Policy Institute study. They 

would like a wide 

variety of ameni-

ties within walking 

distance of their 

homes including 

libraries alongside 

cinemas, coffee 

shops and neigh-

borhood grocery 

stores. And, even 

more importantly, 

among millenials and lower in-

come families a neighborhood 

library within walking distance 

was “the most desirable neigh-

borhood amenity”! 

Important Update: Judy Stilley, 

long time Van Belkum Librarian, 

will be moving to Yankee Clipper 

Branch in March 2015. Please 

stop by and let her know Creston 

appreciates her dedication! 

Library, cont. from pg. 6 

Photo by: Mac Brown 

 

CNA staff and area neighbors turned out to support 

Creston’s library 
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Aten, Dave & Sandi 

Bachle-Fifer, Anne & Fifer, Mark 

Banghart-Therrien, Mary & London, Rebecca 

Barnum, Jerry 

Beimers, Brett 

Bishop, Kenneth & Jeanne 

Bowman, Andrew & DeBie-Bowman, Rose 

Brillhart, Marjean & Clayton 

Buhl, Janette 

Byle, Jennifer 

Capps, Larry & Sue 

Carignan, Kimberly 

Castanon, Rafael & Milinda 

Chadderdon, Caroline 

Coleman, Mark & Stanford, Barbara 

Coles, Richard & Sally 

Culver, Duane & Mari-Clare 

DeLuca, Jolene 

DeMaagd, Dr. Harvey 

Diduch, Theresa & Ted 

Dunn, Charleen 

DuPraw, Roy & Eleanor 

Dykhouse, John & Gwen 

Edmonds, Elaine 

Fifer, Tiffany 

Firlik, Mike & Terry 

Fyolek, Iantha 

Gardner, Ryan 

Godleski, Kathy 

Gorkowski, Henry & Judy 

Gregory, Gloria 

Hansen, Bruce & Joette 

Hendershot, Mark &  Roberta 

Hoebeke, Ray 

Hula, Thomas & Dianne 

Jarosz, Stan & Jean 

Katerberg, Ken & Arlis 

Kelly, Carl  & Ruth 

Kennedy, Robert & Rebekah 

Kirvan, Dave & Mary 

Kooyer, William & Doris 

Kruis, Noah & Megan 

LaPorte, John & Julia 

Leavitt, Helen 

Linden, Michael 

Lutley, Bryan & Behrens, Kate 

McDonald, Katherine 

McDowell, Beau & Rebekah 

McKeiver, Joe & Judy 

Mejsak, Marilyn 

Mellon, Tom & Pat 

Meschke, Lucas & Alicia 

Miller, Bruce & Jensen, Elizabeth 

Morse, Dan 

Murray, Penny & Steve 

Myers, Steven 

Naumann, Kyle & Alyssa 

Page, David 

Pierce, Phil & Liz 

Poortenga, Doug and Anne 

Powell-Fisher, Mary & Fisher, Kris 

Rios, Phillip & Sue 

Risk, Shad and Notario-Risk, Nicole 

Ruzicka-Savage, Mary 

Saganski, Margaret & Mary Kay 

Sailer, Kathy 

Schmidt, David & Margaret 

Schmidt, John 

Schoenwandt, Margaret & Seena 

Schrier, Ruth 

Sharp, Dr. David & Barbara 

Slupe, Robert & Kimberly 

Soechtig, Dr. Eugene & Patty 

Southworth, Barney 

Spaulding, Larry & Denise 

Tingley, Margaret 

Usakowski, Ann 

VanderLende, Gary 

VanderWerf, Dan & Gavin, Candace 

VanDyke, Dave & Christie 

VanOort, Robert 

Vruggink, Calvin 

Waltz, Caroline 

Westra, Ray & Elizabeth 

Whittington, William & Jane 

Wittkoski, Jerome & Irene 

 

Business members 

 

O'Brien & O'Brien DDS PC 

Spartan Contracting 

Stonesthrow 

We Love Junk 

Weatherhead & Sons, Inc. 

Wellspring Preparatory High School 

Welcome New & Renewing Members! 
As of: 2/10/15 
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 Yes, I want to support CNA 

 

Name(s)__________________________________________________________________ 

 

Address__________________________________________________________________ 

 

City________________________________________Zip___________________________ 

 

Phone 

Home____________________Work______________________Cell_________________ 

 

Email____________________________________________________________________ 

 

  I wish to receive a newsletter and alerts electronically 

  I would like to be contacted about volunteer opportunities 

 

Please check any options that apply: 
  

  I wish to pay annual resident membership dues of $25 per household 

  I wish to pay annual business membership dues of $50 per non-profit     

   organization or $75 per for profit organization 

  I wish to make a contribution of ____________________ 

 

Total Memberships and contributions enclosed_________________ 

 

Please make check payable to Creston Neighborhood Association and mail it with 

this application to: Creston Neighborhood Association  

    205 Carrier St. NE, Grand Rapids, MI 49505 
  

  Check here if you prefer not to be listed in our newsletter 
 

North End Connection 

2015 Issue 1 (Winter) 

 

Creston Neighborhood Association 

205 Carrier NE 

Grand Rapids, MI 49505 

616.454.7900 

www.crestongr.com 
 

Editor 

Pete Tabberer 

 

Staff 

Deborah Eid 

Executive Director 

deid@crestongr.com 

 

Erik Jones 

Community Organizer  
ejones@crestongr.com 

 

Sue Capps 

Executive Assistant 
scapps@crestongr.com 

 

Board of Directors 

 Daniel Morse, President 

Larry Zeiser, Vice President 

Tiffany Fifer, Secretary 

Amy Mitchell, Treasurer 

Alicia Coleman 

Glenn Disosway 

Elaine Edmonds 

Ric Maycroft 

Lucas Meschke 

Tom Mort 

Jen Self-Aulgur 

Karen Van Dyke 

 

 

Board meets the 4th Thursday of most 

months. 6:30 pm @ CNA offices. 

 

The North End Connection is a community 

newsletter published 4 times a year with a 

circulation of 1000 and is distributed in 

various local businesses. Advertising space 

is available. Contact our office for rate in-

formation. 

 

The North End Connection is produced by 

volunteers and published by the Creston 

Neighborhood Association. The views and 

opinions expressed are not necessarily 

those of the staff, Board of Directors or 

membership of the association. 

 

CNA is partially funded by the City of 

Grand Rapids Community Development 

Block Grant and Justice Assistance Grant 

Funded Programs. 

Volunteer Opportunities at CNA 

 
Volunteers are important to the Creston Neighborhood Association! If you 
would like to get involved, here are some areas where you can help. 

YES! Count me in: 

 

 Communication Committee: Promote the work of CNA through writing, 

social media,  photography,  graphic design, ad sales and event PR.  

 

 Volunteer and Membership Committee: Encourages participation in 

CNA projects and events. 

 

 Fundraising Committee: Plans & implements events to sustain CNA 

services and programs 

 Public Safety Committee: Connects neighbors with one another through 

public safety neighborhood block clubs and trainings 

 

 Living Green in Creston: Promotes the environmental health of the  

        Creston neighborhood 

Students interns are invited to get involved with all areas of our mission! 

 

You may contact me at:  

 

Name: ______________________________ Phone Number:___________________ 

 

Email Address: ___________________________ 

 

Mail to: CNA, 205 Carrier NE, Grand Rapids, MI 49505  

mailto:died@crestongr.com
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For event updates and changes please 

like us on Facebook 

and travel to www.crestongr.com 

 

CNA Town Hall with Pancakes 
Saturday March 21 

8 – 11am @ 2nd Congregational Church 
 

Public Safety Appreciation and Training 
Thursday April 16 

6 – 8pm @ Berean Baptist Church 
 

Annual Art Battle for Community 
Wednesday May 13 

6 – 9pm @ Rezervoir Lounge 

 

LGC Annual Perennial Exchange 
Thursday May 28 

5:30 – 7pm @ Aberdeen Park 
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